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Question for written answer E-001161/2018 

to the Commission 
Rule 130 

Merja Kyllönen (GUE/NGL) 

Subject: Aviation: Single European Sky performance and charging schemes - comitology 
procedure 

The Commission is currently working on the recast of the Single European Sky performance and 
charging schemes for the third regulatory period. However, there are still some concerns as to 
whether the proposed regulation will take into account the differences in performance of national air 
navigation service providers (ANSPs) in previous regulatory periods. There are large variations in the 
performance levels of ANSPs across Europe. Thus, the adoption of a one-size-fits-all approach to 
improvement requirements risks placing an undue and unfair burden on the best-performing service 
providers. 

To what extent has the Commission considered amending the performance scheme structure in such 
a way as to focus the improvement requirements primarily on those ANSPs that have been under-
performing in previous regulatory periods? 


